## Regular Monthly Meeting

## January 7, 2008

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors on Monday. January 7, 2008, 4:00 p.m. at the Shenango Township Municipal Building with Supervisors Larry Herman, Bob Peters, and William Albertini present.

The meeting was opened.

The minutes were read and approved from the previous meeting.

The police report was given by Chief Nocera.

Motion by Mr. Peters second by Mr. Albertini to approve payment of the general fund expenses.

Motion by Mr. Peters second by Mr. Albertini to approve payment of the sewer fund expensese.

Motion by Mr. Herman second by Mr. Albertini to propose the removal of the recycling bins.

## **Public Comment:**

Mr. Oran Allen, Savannah Gardner Road, asked the current tap in fee is for sanitary sewers and the monthly minimum. Mr. Herman stated that the tap in fee is \$1,000. Quarterly minimum is approximately \$65 dollars.

Mr. Dale Wehr, 1007 Willowbrook Road, asked that the recycling bins be removed and asked the Supervisors for a motion for the removal of the bins.

Mr. Scott Stoner, 1001 Willowbrook Road, asked that bins be removed or to be placed elsewhere behind a fence and a locked gate. Due to the trash and dust that it creates.

Sue Ziekle, Harmony Baptist Road, when will the Board of Auditors meeting be held. Mr. Herman stated that the meeting would be held on Tuesday, January 8<sup>th</sup> at 7:00 pm.

Mr. Oran Allen, asked if the Chief of Police was considering retirement. Chief Nocera stated that he is looking into it.

Motion by Mr. Herman second by Mr. Peters to adjourn.